OPEN LETTER

TO MAINTAIN AND STRENGHTEN COMMUNITY MEDIA IN HUNGARY

50 community media experts from 25 European countries gathered together in Budapest at Central European University for a three day workshop to discuss the growing importance of community media at the national and European level. The Hungarian regulatory framework was raised several times as one of the most impressive and positive legal examples for community media in recent years. Community radio and television is instrumental in strengthening intercultural dialogue and social cohesion, and thereby also building an active European citizenship. In January 2007, Council of Europe Recommendation Rec (2007)2 of the Committee of Ministers to member states on media pluralism and diversity of media content stated: “member states should encourage the development of other media capable of making a contribution to pluralism and diversity and providing a space for dialogue. These media could, for example, take the form of community, local, minority or social media. The content of such media can be created mainly, but not exclusively, by and for certain groups in society, can provide a response to their specific needs or demands, and can serve as a factor of social cohesion and integration.”

We, the workshop participants, are concerned that proposed changes to the Hungarian media legislation related to the digital switchover will not recognize the community broadcasting sector as a tier of the media landscape. The impact of this would be the disappearance of a large number of local, community-run stations across Hungary.

We are concerned that this strong sector which serves as a model throughout Europe - particularly for Central and Eastern Europe – might not have a future in the transition to digital broadcasting.

We ask you to ensure that the future of community media is secure, including continuing recognition in law and allocation of broadcasting spectrum. Digitalization should bring new opportunities for strengthening community broadcasting and media pluralism rather than the elimination of the sector.  

We ask that our Hungarian colleagues concerned with community media are fully consulted and involved in the development of future legislation on media and communications policy.
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